Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 6th October 2014 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell, Allen, Collier, Forrester, Locke, Paxton, Sinclair, & Smith 
In attendance:

DC Roache & CC Seccombe
Apologies:

None
Public 


10
Minutes from the meeting held on the 1st September 2014 were agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – Cllrs Paxton declared a non-pecuniary interest in the development at Lane End, Tysoe as he is a neighbour.
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Notice board – Cllr Locke advised that the temporary fix is in hand and will be done this week Cllr Locke 
Wall by Church – Cllr Locke had a long discussion with the owner, who stated that they wanted to take further advice before making a decision.  Going to see the resident on their return from holiday.
Defibrillator – DC Roache advised that Claire had reported that Tysoe Preschool now has their defibrillator.  They are continuing with fund raising to purchase the thermostatically controlled box so that the defibrillator can be accessible 24/7.   The next fund raising event is a coffee morning at the old fire station on Saturday 18th October.
Playing Field Fence – Cllr Sinclair had contacted Mr Harrison and he will undertake the work as soon as he is available.   Neither Mr Harrison nor Mr Neale was prepared to submit another quote.  The quote was as noted previously but with a little extra for the stile. 
PC for village use - The clerk reported that this had not yet been purchased as we are still waiting for the invoice for the work undertaken by Stratford District Council before going ahead with the computer to ensure that we did have sufficient funds to purchase the computer.

Playing field inspection/Play equipment upgrade – Cllr Allen reported that the inspection had not found much more than last time.  The damage which had been noted to the skate ramp had already been attended to.   
Regarding the upgrading of the play equipment Cllr Allen had met with the resident.   Cllr Allen said that he had been concerned about the upkeep of some of the equipment.   However, he was now happy with what was being proposed.  Need to see if we can secure funding before any work can be undertaken.   Need to upgrade the bark with cushion floor.   Cushion floor will last longer than bark.  The cost to do this would be around £800.   Fencing of the play equipment would cost approximately £2,000. For the new play equipment the prices go from £2,000 to £6,000. The Clerk is to meet with the resident and apply for lottery funding.   Cushion floor will be included in 2015/16 budget.
Clarification on NPG and Rule 6 Group – Cllr Forrester confirmed that he had put an article into the Tysoe Record correcting the confusion over the NPG and the Rule 6 Group.  Cllr Forrester also reported that he had uploaded all the Parish Council articles which had previously been inserted into the Tysoe Record onto the village website, all tagged and archived.
Lower Tysoe Status – DC Roache had gone back to planning policy.  For housing supply purposes it is Middle and Upper Tysoe are considered to be “the service village”.  It is for the village, via the neighbourhood plan and for Stratford District Council to decide whether Lower Tysoe should also be included for the future and whether there should be further small-scale development there that would count towards Tysoe’s housing target.
Overhanging Elder by Herbert’s Farm – The Clerk had written to the residents of Herbert’s Farm as agreed.   CC Seccombe advised that Warwickshire County Council had been out to look at this and would be trimming this back later in the autumn.
Dead tree in Conservation Area - Stratford District Council had given permission to remove the dead tree and made some suggestions for the replacement.   Cllr Sinclair was suggesting either a Sugar Maple or Acer Drummundii.   Agreed to go with the Acer Drummundii and that Cllr Sinclair would get a firm price for this to a maximum budget of £100.  Cllr Sinclair is also going to examine the other trees around the parish.
Pot Holes – The Clerk had written to Jeff Morris who had advised that the team had been through and filled potholes.   There was still more patching to be completed.  Jeff had marked more patching out on the road to Oxhill which he would be undertaken soon.
Notice regarding dog fouling – Cllr Locke advised that a temporary notice to remind people had been placed in the passageway by the vicarage.  Cllr Paxton stated that most people were picking it up after their dogs but that someone was throwing the plastic bags into his field.   People should use the many dog bins that have been provided around the village.
Litter bins (playground area) – Cllr Collier had not had an opportunity to do this as had been busy.   This would be carried over to the next meeting.
2.  New Matters
Electricity usage – The cost of lighting the village had increased considerably.  There was debate as to what might be the best option to lower the costs.   It was agreed that the Clerk would place an article into the Tysoe Record to get resident feedback on the various options.

Village Boundaries – Cllr Forrester suggested that, in the light of recent planning applications, knowing where the boundaries to all three parts of the village boundaries were was crucial.   After discussion it was agreed that this is something that would be dealt with in the village Neighbourhood Plan.
Planning application Old Tree Lane – DC Roache said that this was discussed at the last Parish Council meeting.  Following this DC Roache had been contacted by a resident whose property backs onto this proposed development.  Having visited the site DC Roache’s opinion of the development had changed and this had been noted on Stratford District Council’s planning portal.  DC Roache said that her comments would trigger it to go to Planning committee if the officer was minded to grant this
Attendance at Planning Committee Meetings - Cllr Sewell was concerned that of the recent planning applications that have gone to planning committee 7 have gone against the decision reached by the PC.   Cllr Sewell questioned whether it was constructive use of our time.  All the councillors debated this.  DC Roache believed that the planning committee do listen but often the points that are made are not points that can be considered by the committee.  DC Roache said that she did think that is was unfair that Cllr Sewell should have to do all planning applications. Parish Councillors agreed and Cllrs Forrester and Collier said they would represent the parish council.   
Cllr Sewell was not stating for one minute that DC Roache should always agree but where we are not of one mind may be we should consider whether it is worth attending.
Cllr Forrester said the village should speak with one coordinated voice, as much as possible. Cllr Collier said that he believed that as councillors we have a duty to put forward the views of the village.   
Hedge by The Orchard, Main Street – Cllr Allen asked who was going to maintain the ditch once the developers have left.   DC Roache would follow this up as well the issue with the trash screens
Playing Field Parking usage – Cllr Locke stated that the car park is being used by people not using the playing field or to drop off at the Playschool but that this was not a huge problem but wanted to get people’s views.   This was debated.   Agreed to continue to monitor but do nothing further at present.
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	3. Neighbourhood Plan (NPG)
Cllr Collier advised that he could not attend the last meeting and could not give a detailed update.   The results of the survey have partially been analysed by Chris Butchart.   The Parish Council wanted their thanks to be noted because it was a tremendous effort on Chris Butchart’s part and at very short notice.   
Mike Sanderson reported that we now have the results from the questionnaire and have done a first draft analysis and we now need to communicate back to the Parish the results of the questionnaire.  NPG discussed four things; produce an output similar to the questionnaire and invite people to meetings to disseminate this.   Wanted approval from the PC to produce this kind of document.  Will push anything back to the PC for approval.

The NPG were going to survey species data.   The data has been collected and paid for by Stratford District Council and they have produced the surveys in support of the SLAHH sites so we can get access to this data.   Have some issues to sort out on using the data.   Could we use some of the grant money get the people who undertook the survey to help with the interpretation of the data?
Cllr Forrester wanted to understand more on the publishing of the results.  It is in order to keep up the engagement process going.   Cllr Collier said can we get some costs for the printing?  The previous printer has said £500 plus VAT.   Cllr Sewell said that communication is critically important to keep the public momentum going.
Mike Sanderson to send details to the Clerk of the people who undertook the habitat survey so that she can check out that we are able to use this supplier, for consultancy purposes.
Important that someone from the Parish Council is present at the NPG meetings even if Cllr Collier cannot attend. Next meeting dates are 24th November and 22nd December.  
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	4. Planning Applications
14/01814/OUT – Home Holdings, Lower Tysoe – Permission refused

14/01400/LBC – 9 Church Farm Court, Tysoe – Consent granted

14/01273/FUL - 9 Church Farm Court, Tysoe – Permission granted
14/02408/VARY – Land off Lane End, Lower Tysoe – Comments by 30/09/14

It is the bungalow that is changing we do not want to change the footprint but want to change it to a dormer bungalow.   PC Supported this amendment.

14/02222/FUL – Causeway Cottage, Main Street, Tysoe – Comments by 01/10/14 Huge concern about parking and renewable energy but in principle the councillors thought that this was a good idea.
14/02516/TREE – The Old Butchers House, Tysoe – Comments by 08/10/14 – The Parish Council were content to leave this for the experts to decide this.
In addition we have received another application 14/02313/FUL – The Close, Back Lane, Tysoe – comments due by 21st October 2014 – Having debated this the Parish Council objected to this due to the height, proportion and that it was quite a major change to the existing building.

	

	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence –
Email from a resident regarding play area, litter bins and road safety issues.   Parish Council stated that the skateboard gets a lot of use and has been safety checked and was funded by grant funding.  Do not think that a zebra crossing is really something for a village environment.   Bins are fine.  Speeding a matter for highways.
Email from a resident regarding the large drain by the new development, The Orchard. The Clerk had written to the Planning officer but had not received a response.  DC Roache agreed to follow this up
Email from a resident regarding the installation of a trash screen at an incorrect location on Shenington Road.   Cllr Collier had been in touch with the Estate and the contractors are aware of this and this matter is in hand.
Letter from Tysoe Playschool regarding the defibrillator and asking for a donation.   Would like to support it but the Clerk to check the minutes to see what was previously agreed. 
	DC Roache
Clerk

	6.  Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Sinclair and seconded by Cllr 
Npower                                                                    £634.52

MFM Services                                                         £248.00

Paul Pitts                                                                   £52.00
Playsafety Limited                                                    £96.00

Thomas Fox                                                             £585.60

Grant Thornton                                                        £120.00

Sheldon Bosley                                                        £644.22

The second precept payment had been received of £6922.50 and the rent payment for Breech Furlong of £551.25
	

	7. Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Paxton complaints about the light on the end of Middleton Close.  CC Seccombe will deal with this.
Cllr Collier said he would like an update on speeding.  The Clerk will write to the Safer Neighbourhood Team
Cllr Allen stated that there is a car constantly parked opposite Avon Avenue which is causing a traffic hazard he will try and speak to the driver.
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	8.  Public Participation
Member of the public asked whether we had looked at the tariff for the electricity.   The Parish Council thanked them for this and said that we would consider this as part of our deliberation.
A resident, the applicant, spoke about the potential development next door to Hillsborough and stating that Sheldon Bosley would like a letter from the Parish Council with their views.  DC Roache and the Parish Council felt that this was not normal nor necessary as they had already put their views expressing support to Stratford District Council.   Resident advised to go back to Sheldon Bosley and amend the plans to take into account concerns raised. 
DC Roache stated that the Parish Council and the Rule 6 Group did an excellent job at the Gladman Appeal and injected some life into the appeal.  Cllr Sewell said that he too felt that DC Roache and Cllr Chris Saint had done an excellent job.  It was generally believed that nobody could do any more.  Cllr Sewell and the Parish council would like it to go on record to thank Keith Risk for the contribution he had made which had been invaluable.

Donation to British Legion for the poppy appeal was discussed and Cllr Sewell declared an interest.   Cllr Sinclair suggested £65.00 and this was agreed.   

Closure of the meeting to the Public and press at 9.25pm.
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 10th November 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 31st October 2014
	

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for September 2014 and the HMRC payment were agreed.  
	


